
 

 
 
 UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
 REGION IX 

          Underground Storage Tanks Program Office 
          75 Hawthorne Street (WST-8) 

            San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
 

REFER TO WST-8  
AND SITE #TOHO-006 & TOHO-021  
Certified Mail: 7000 0520 0021 6109 6050 

 
Ms. Esther Castillo, Chairperson 
Gu Achi District 
Tohono O’Odham Nation 
Sells, AZ 85634 
 
Dear Chairperson Castillo: 
 

This correspondence refers to the removal of six underground storage tanks (USTs) at 
the Gu Achi Trading Post (TOHO-006), and the Santa Rosa Video Store (TOHO-021).  Four 
USTs were removed at the Trading Post and two USTs at the adjacent Video Store on February 
23rd and February 26th, 1999 respectively.  The Trading Post and the Video Store are owned by 
the Gu Achi district of the Tohono O’odham Nation. 
 

Our review of the closure documents, dated March 1,1999 and analytical results for soil 
samples collected at the UST site indicates no hydrocarbon concentrations above appropriate 
EPA, Region IX or Tohono O’Odham Nation Solid Waste Regulatory Office (SWRO) soil 
cleanup levels. 

 
These sites do not appear to pose a current threat to human health and the environment. 

 Therefore, EPA is not requiring further action at this time. 
 

If you have questions or need more information, please call Walt Guggenheimer of my 
staff at (415) 972-3377 or Jerry Williams of the  SWRO at (520) 383-8681 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 

Lester Kaufman, Manager 
Underground Storage Tanks Program Office 

 
Enclosure 
 
cc: Richard De La Cerda, SWRO 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ATTACHMENT: LIST OF CONTACTS 



 
 
Richard De La Cerda, Manager  
Solid Waste Regulatory Office 
Tohono O’Odham Nation 
P. O. Box 837  
Sells, AZ 85634        (520) 383-8113 
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Gu Achi District 
Tohono O’Odham Nation 
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USTs were removed at the Trading Post and two USTs at the adjacent Video Store on February 
23rd and February 26th, 1999 respectively.  The Trading Post and the Video Store are owned by 
the Gu Achi district of the Tohono O’odham Nation. 
 

Our review of the closure documents dated March 1,1999 and analytical results for soil 
samples collected at the UST site indicates no hydrocarbon concentrations above appropriate 
EPA, Region IX or Tohono O’Odham Nation Solid Waste Regulatory Office (SWRO) soil 
cleanup levels. 

 
These sites do not appear to pose a current threat to human health and the environment. 

 Therefore, EPA is not requiring further action at this time. 
 

If you have questions or need more information, please call Walt Guggenheimer of my 
staff at (415) 972-3377 or Jerry Williams of the SWRO at (520) 383-8681 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Lester Kaufman, Manager 
Underground Storage Tanks Program Office 

 
Enclosure 
 
 
cc: Richard De La Cerda, SWRO 
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